
Construction Alert
NE 8th Street and I-405  
Crossing Improvements
March 2025

The City of Bellevue Transportation Department 
has an upcoming project to improve the 
experience and safety of people walking and rolling 
along NE 8th Street over I-405. This project will also 
improve the look of this crossing, which serves as a 
gateway into downtown Bellevue.

The Bellevue Transportation Department plans to:

Install new marked crosswalks

Install and upgrade curb ramps

Install new flashing beacons 
at the crossings

Add landscaping to traffic islands

What to expect
	ρ Schedule: Construction is anticipated to start 

at the end of March and will take approximately 
five months to complete.

	ρ Work hours: Work will happen nightly, 9 p.m.- 
5 a.m. Sunday to Thursday. There will also be 
a maximum of six weekends of work, 9 p.m. 
Friday to 5 a.m. Monday.

	ρ Traffic impacts: I-405 ramp closures and 
detours will be needed to complete this work. 
All ramp closures will happen during the work 
hours described above and will be posted  
on the city’s Traffic Advisories page at  
BellevueWA.gov/trafficadvisories.

	ρ Access for people walking and rolling and 
access to businesses will be maintained 
during construction.

Please note that construction schedules are 
subject to change. Thank you for your patience 
during construction and for doing your part to be 
safe near the work zone.

Funding
This project is funded by the Neighborhood Safety, 
Connectivity and Congestion Levy. The cost of 
construction is approximately $2.4 million.

Information
BellevueWA.gov/nep | BellevueWA.gov/levysafety

Patrick Rivera, construction inspector 
425-452-4617 | privera@bellevuewa.gov 

Sara Haile, project manager 
425-452-7835 | shaile@bellevuewa.gov

https://bellevuewa.gov/city-government/departments/transportation/traffic-conditions/traffic-advisories
https://bellevuewa.gov/city-government/departments/community-development/neighborhoods/neighborhood-improvement/neighborhood-enhancement-program
https://bellevuewa.gov/city-government/departments/transportation/projects/transportation-levy-projects/neighborhood-safety-projects
mailto:privera%40bellevuewa.gov%20?subject=
mailto:shaile%40bellevuewa.gov?subject=
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Title VI Notice to the Public: It is the City of Bellevue’s policy to assure that no 
person shall on the grounds of race, color, national origin or sex, as provided by 
the Title VI of the Civil Rights Acts of 1964, be excluded from participating in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be otherwise discriminated against under any of its 
federally funded program and activities. Any person who believes his/her Title VI 
protection has been violated may file a complaint with the Title VI Coordinator. 
For Title VI complaint forms and advice, please contact the Title VI Coordinator at 
425-452-4496.

Information

425-452-6800
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For alternate formats, interpreters, or reasonable modification requests please phone at least 
48 hours in advance 425-452-7925 (voice) or email ghagstrom@bellevuewa.gov. For complaints 

regarding modifications, contact the City of Bellevue ADA, Title VI, and Equal Opportunity Officer at 
ADATitleVI@bellevuewa.gov.
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